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Riverton Primary School Western Australia 

Monday 25 February 

 Student Leaders Meeting 
12.30pm Library 

 
Tuesday 26 February 

 Newsletter 
 
Wednesday 27 February 

 Sport Captains meeting 
8.15am  - Library 

 
Friday 1 March 

 Senior Assembly 
 

Monday 4 March 

 Labour Day - No school 
 

Wednesday 6 March 

 Sport Captains meeting 
8.15am  - Library 

 
Friday 8 March 

 Junior Assembly 
 Regional Cricket Carnival 

Parkwood 
 

Monday 11 March 

 Student Leaders Meeting 
12.30pm Library 

 Year 6 Camp 
 

Tuesday 12 March 

 Year 6 Camp 
 Newsletter 
 

Wednesday 13 March 

 Sport Captains meeting 
8.15am  - Library 

 Year 6 Camp 
 
Thursday 14 March 

 Year 6 Camp 
 

From the Principals 

26 February 2019 

As we move into Week 4, the classes have now settled into routines and are focusing on their classroom 
programs. Thank you to the students, teachers and the parents for their efforts in ensuring that we completed 
our initial in term swimming program successfully. We still have another program for the Pre Primary, Ed 
Support and some senior students at the end of term and I am sure that will go smoothly.  
 
Our daily “morning fitness” program has begun and I was very impressed with our sports leaders who are 
guiding the other students through the session at the various activity stations. Physical activity is extremely 
important and assists the brain in learning, making these sessions important in preparing the students for their 
literacy and numeracy sessions to follow. Thank you to Mr Tomasevich for all his preparatory work and 
coordination of the program and the teachers for their supervision and work each morning.   
 
Last Wednesday I was lucky enough to attend the presentations on our new Gifted and Talented cluster pilot 
program that we have introduced this year. The afternoon began with a professional learning session with our 
cluster teachers, followed by a presentation to parents. The presenter, Mrs Cavelle Monck, the Principal from Mt 
Lawley PS and an experienced educator of gifted and talented students, covered a number of topics from 
identification through to characteristics of students and programs and the outcomes expected from these 
clusters.  The parent information session was really well attended and I thank parents for their interest and 
enthusiasm. Thanks also to Mrs Lewis for all her work in organising, coordinating and supporting the program.  
The annual school census was completed on Friday 15 February. This process is extremely important as it is a 
recording of the attendance of the students, and records the number of students enrolled at our school for 2019. 
Based on the data we provided, funding for our school is calculated and allocated, as part of the Student 
Centred  Funding  model  upon  which  our  funding  is  based.  The  amount  of  funding  available  will  be 
communicated to us in the coming weeks.  
 
With the hot and sunny days, we are currently experiencing, we all need to be “sun smart” so that we can be 
active outside but also minimise the impact of the ultra violet rays. As a result, we have a policy of “no hat, no 
play” meaning that if students do not have their hats, they cannot play outside.  Our campus (via the P&C 
Uniform Shop) has Riverton Primary Campus hats available and they are both broad brimmed and safe. Our 
school hats are part of our school uniform and I encourage you to purchase these hats for your children. Once 
you have purchased the hat, please make sure that you accurately label them as they can get mixed up and/or 
lost. Thank you in advance for your support.  
 
It is great to see our parents talking and interacting with each other at school at the end of each day. Our school 
community is very important and many friendships and acquaintances grow from the common experience of 
your children at the campus. Whilst this is good to see, parents should be aware that responsibility and duty of 
care for the children, be they school aged or younger, rests with the parents once they have collected their 
children from class.  Please also be mindful of the fact that meetings and other activities such as teacher-parent 
meetings, preparation for the next day and marking of student work happen in classrooms after the official day 
has ended. Please be considerate of this when children are playing outside rooms. We are happy for children to 
use the toys and other facilities available outside rooms, but please have them return the equipment to the 
original position so that it can be found and used the next day by the students. Thank you in advance for your 
support.  

 

 

 

https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjzpo2mqNbgAhXKbSsKHaKUC70QjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.wackyplanet.com%2Fcrazy-socks-at-wackyplanet.html&psig=AOvVaw2FxH6JVDb8UYVj2Jb_paP3&ust=15511644972
https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwiTkfvCqNbgAhUHcCsKHZCRAHgQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Fpunkmybabe.com.au%2Fmadmia-socks-baby-to-adult-sizes%2F&psig=AOvVaw2FxH6JVDb8UYVj2Jb_paP3&ust=155116449


Immunisation reminder 
The West Australian Immunisation Schedule recommends that children who have turned 4 years of  
age have the following booster immunisations:  

 DTPa-IPV (vaccine against diphtheria, tetanus, pertussis (whooping cough) and polio)  

 All other WA schedule vaccinations recommended, completed including MMRx2 (measles, mumps, rubella) 
 
Your child should have these immunisations as soon as they have turned 4.   
  
If you need more information about these vaccines, please phone one of the following:  

 Local Immunisation clinic 6151 1308 

 Central immunisation Clinic in Perth - 9321 1312 

 Australian Immunisation Register - 1800 653 809 or www.humanservices.gov.au  

 Your Community Health Nurse 9258 8053 
 
At school enrolment, the parent/guardian is required to provide the immunisation status of their child .The only acceptable documentation for this 
purpose is the child’s Immunisation History Statement from the Australian Immunisation Register (AIR). The date of the statement should be 
within the two months prior to enrolment. 
 
A child’s current AIR Immunisation History Statement can be accessed at any time by the parent/guardian through: 

 MyGov, by logging in to their Medicare online account 

 Medicare Express Plus App, by logging in to the Medicare account 

 Visiting a Medicare or Centrelink office, or 

 Calling the AIR General Enquiries Line on 1800 653 809 for the Statement to be posted. 
 
Overseas immunisation records must not be accepted directly and must be verified by an Australian immunisation 
provider. 
 
For translating and interpreting services, parents/guardians are advised to call 131 450. See this link for more 
information 
https://www.healthywa.wa.gov.au/Articles/S_T/Starting-or-moving-schools-immunisation-records 

TERM 1 
This term only has two Interschool events at this stage with the Regional Cricket 
Carnival and the Academy Plate tennis. This is due to clashes with swimming. School Sports WA 
runs several tournaments for each sport and will do my best to make up for them in later terms if 
possible. 
 
REGIONAL CRICKET 
Regional Cricket Carnival at Parkwood Primary School – Friday 8 March 2019 (Bus will leave at 8.30am 
and return at 3.00pm) Permission slips will be given to students. 
 
ACADEMY PLATE TENNIS 
Girls Academy Plate - Thursday 21 March 2019 (9:00am – onwards) 
Boys Academy Plate - Friday 22 March 2019 (9:00am – onwards) 
 
Tryouts for the academy plate will be held at lunch times (more to be specified via the PA system) over the 
coming days with the selected players to train at Corinthians Tennis Club for the Academy Plate on the 
appropriate sized courts. Permission slips for the trip to Corinthians will be finalised and sent home, when 
teams are completed. 
 
TERM 2 
Eagles Cup will be commencing early in Term 2 with a lot of the preparation and training needing to be 
completed later in Term 1. If all year 5 and 6 students could please start to put some thought into whether 
they want to participate in AFL, Soccer or Netball. 
 
Expression of interest 
I am looking for any parent/s wanting to participate or attend any sporting events in the 
future to please contact me at kane.tomasevich@education.wa.edu.au. It would be great to 
have you and know the students would appreciate it! 
 
Mr Kane Tomasevich 
PE Specialist 

 

 

 

Riverton Primary 

School will be 

hosting information 

sessions for parents 

with students in 

years three and 

five about NAPLAN 

online on the 

following dates; 

 

Wednesday 

3 April 2019 

9.00am - 10.00am 

 

and 

 

Wednesday  

10 April 2019 

5.00pm - 6.00pm 

 

In the staffroom 
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The P&C is running a family photo shoot day 
on Saturday 30 March 2019 at the school for 
families to get a portrait sitting for 
$20.00.  
 
The process:  

 Book online ONLY and pay the money at the time of the 
booking. 

 You will have a 15 minute photo session on Saturday 30 
March 2019. 

 Photo viewing session will be a few weeks later 
 
For your $20.00 you get one picture and one key ring. You 
will have the opportunity to purchase additional photos. 
There are a variety of “packs” available at the photo 
viewing session.  
  
YOU CAN ONLY BOOK ONLINE AT  www.trybooking.com/456399 

 

 

 

 
ALL CHILDREN CAN PARTICPATE ON FRIDAY 15 MARCH 2019   
On Friday 15 March 2019 all children are encouraged to wear PINK to school for a gold coin donation. ALL funds will go to the McGrath 
Foundation. The class that raises the MOST funds will get icy poles on the 22 March 2019 from the P&C. 
 
CRICKET MATCH – YEAR 4 - 6 
In order to raise funds for the McGrath Foundation (breast cancer) Riverton Primary Campus is hosting a Pink Stumps cricket day on          
15 March where year 4 - 6 students will play matches against the teachers and parents. 
 

 We will be having FOUR teams  

 Two teams of eight girls and two teams of eight boys 

 There will also be four teams of parents/teachers to play against the students  

 Matches will be played from 3.15pm - 5.15pm 

 After the matches you will be able to purchase a sausage sizzle.  Proceeds will be 
split between the P&C and the McGrath Foundation 

 
Spectators are encouraged and welcomed. Wear Pink! 
 
If you or your child would like to participate in the cricket match please send Gillian an email on gillian@simplesolutionsaccounting.com.au to 
register your interest.  A note has be sent home to the Year 4, 5 and 6 families.  
 
CUPCAKE SALE  
At lunch time on the 15 March 2019, there will be cupcakes on sale at the canteen. The P&C would appreciate 
any donations of pink cupcakes. If you are able to donate; 
 

 Please deliver them to the canteen on the morning of 15 March 2019 

 Please let your children bring a few extra coins to enjoy a cupcake at lunch 
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South of the River – Aubin Grove Camden Bvd 
13 April 2019 – 4.00pm 
11 May 2019 – 4.00pm 

Preliminary Squad selected 12 May 2019 (18 Players) 
Final Squad Trials – 
18 May 2019 – 3.00pm Woodvale SHS Timberland Dve 
25 May 2019 – 3.00pm Aubin Grove Camden Bvd 

To be eligible for selection, nominees must: 
Be a full time student at a recognised educational institution 

1. Be 11* or 12 years as of the 31 December 2019 

2. * Students who turn 11 in the year of competition and who are selected in the final team 
must be accompanied to the event by a parent or nominated guardian even if the student 
stays in the team accommodation. 

Netball is back! 

Netball opportunities are available in 2019 for girls and boys born in 2014 and earlier (ages 5 
and up).  All enquiries welcome. No experience necessary! 

Register your interest or questions at: rossmoynenetballclub@gmail.com 

Go Rossmoyne Netball Club! 

Register Now for 2019  
 
Auskick - Pre Primary to Year 2.  
When you register, get an awesome pack jammed full of gear which you can 
customise for yourself and have it sent directly to your front door including 
synthetic Sherrin football, awesome backpack, door sign which can be 
customised, pump, trading card set, Riverton FC membership cap and drink 
bottle!  
 
If you’re coming back for your second year your awesome Auskick pack will 
include: Synthetic Sherrin football, Lunch Box, AFL club of support shirt, pump, 
trading card set, Riverton FC membership cap and drink bottle!  
 
For more information contact Richard Brown – Auskick Coordinator on 0450 
398 315 or email rivertonjfcauskick@gmail.com  
Register on line at www.rivoroos.com.au  
 
Junior Football – Year 3 to Year 7  
When you register, get a Riverton FC membership cap, polo shirt and drink bottle!  
For more information contact Glenys Evans – Club Registrar on 0400 055 123 or email 
rivertonjfcauskick@gmail.com.  
Register on line at www.rivoroos.com.au  
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